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Minutes of Southminster Annual Parish Meeting held 16th April 2007, in the New Parish Room, Queenborough Road, Southminster.

PRESENT:  Cllr Beale, Cllr Beales, Cllr Cousins (Mins), Cllr Davidson, Cllr Maudesley

1.
APOLOGIES: Cllr Gladden, Cllr. McQuillan, Sarah Sayers (Acting Clerk)

2.
CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE:

The Chairman gave the following update on work that had taken place during the previous 12 months:

The Youth Club had taken over the facility on the King George V Memorial Playing Field and called it the BOXX.  

New computer had been purchased for the Parish Council office.

Local residents had set up a pressure group called SIEGE, which was opposed to the proposal to erect wind turbines on the marshes, which was on ongoing issue in the whole of the Dengie.

There had been a change of Clerk to the Council with Mrs Sarah Sayers acting as Clerk until a permanent appointment could be made.

A sub group of the Parish Council called SIFT (Southminster in Future Times) had been set up and was working towards producing a parish plan.

The Halloween event had been a success and it was hoped to run the event again in 2007.

The Flower Show had been held on a different date to previous years, and had still been a success.

Roadway improvements had been carried out on the King George V Memorial Playing Field.

It was still proposed to try and purchase the Glebe Meadow in order to extend the King George V Memorial Playing Field.

It was proposed to resurface the tennis courts on King George V Memorial Playing Field, and part of the cost for this would come from the precept and the rest from grants and the tennis club itself.

Second hand play equipment had been purchased and should be installed during 2007.

All allotments were taken and under cultivation.

It was proposed to run the Southminster Parish News as a separate entity to the Parish Council as from April 2007.

It had been agreed to present the Community Award to Mr and Mrs Blizzard this year.

It was proposed by Cllr. Davison that the report be accepted agreed.

Cllr. Davison also gave thanks to Cllr. Beale for all the time he had given on behalf of the Parish Council as most of the work carried out would not have been done but for him.

3. ALLOTMENTS

A report on behalf of the Allotment Committee was presented on behalf of Cllr. Gladden 

It was proposed by Cllr. Davison that the report be accepted agreed

4. CHARITIES

The William Aylett Charity gave the Parish Council for £97.50 for distribution to the community, to which the Parish Council added £2.50.  Payments of £50.00 each were made to the Happy Circle and the Lunch Club.

5. DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
Cllr. Beale spoke about developments which had taken place on the Local District Plan, Friends of Southminster Community and Open Spaces, (FOSCOS) and grants awarded towards the resurfacing of the tennis courts. Cllr. Beale also advised the meeting that various long standing issues were still being debated such as the proposal for a new Community Hospital.

6 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None.
MEETING CLOSED 21.20 hrs

Signed …………………………………………..

Cllr Brian Beale – Chairperson

Dated: 14th May 2007
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